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At the Meeting of Coleford Town Council held at the Lakers School Five Acres on Wednesday 7 October 2015 at 7.00 pm there were present: 

Cllrs
 
  


Mr P Kay            (Mayor) 







Mr   K Ball







Mr   C Elsmore  

Mrs E Elsmore 

Mr   M Whittington







Mrs H Lusty 

Mr R Drury







Miss A Lapington (Town Clerk) 







Mrs C Whittington (Deputy Clerk)

Also present were Mrs Marilyn Cox NDP, Ms Fran Challis Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP), Mrs Diana Gash NDP a member of the press, together with approx. 30 members of the public. Mrs Cox stated that she would be talking on behalf of the NDP and not on behalf of her employers Gloucester Rural County Council (GRCC)  
117 Apologies were noted from Councillors Allaway-Martin , Hale, Holloway,  C Morgan, J Morgan, Penny, County Cllr P McMahon, District Cllr R James, & Head Teacher of Lakers School Mrs Elliott  
118 Cllr Kay declared a personal interest in item 120. He handed the chair to Cllr C Elsmore chairman of planning, and left the room.  
119 There were no dispensation requests 
120 To make comment on the Appeal of Planning Permission 
APP/P1615/W/15/3005408 Land at Lower Lane 
Cllr C Elsmore gave a brief summary of the current situation regarding the above application.  Gladmans have put in a modification, increasing the green area and reducing the number of houses from 200 to 185.   There will be a smaller car park.
The Berry Hill Action Group felt that objections should be made to Gladmans to prevent them from saying there were no further objections.  

Cllr C Elsmore stressed that indivuals should still make objection to the FoDDC. 

Mr Thomas stated that he had maps regarding the mining in the area. 
It was proposed that Coleford Town Council send in a letter reiterating the original objections raised,  by 22 October and meet with Berry Hill Action Group to compile further information and evidence to be submitted for the appeal hearing by the 18 November 2015. 





Proposed Cllr C Elsmore 

Seconded Cllr Whittington

On being put to the vote it was agreed unanimously
121 To agree the future of the Coleford Neighbourhood Development Plan
Cllr Kay returned to chair the meeting.  

Ms Chalice & Mrs Gash gave a report on behalf of the NDP.
A lengthy discussion took place in which both the NDP representatives and the Town Council emphasised the power the completed NDP document can provide with regard to planning applications, which is a greater power than the Town Council currently have.  

· Councillors expressed their concerns that the NDP was not moving as quickly as the Council would like and that they were trying to cover too much.  The Town Council themselves had achieved some of the objectivities the NDP were working on, eg:the opening of a Tourist Information Centre.  

· Concern was expressed that the percentage of the population who have responded to the consultation was very small.

· The significant of the NDP as an essential tool for the Town Council, with regarding to planning applications, was stated on numerous occasions. 
Cllr Drury reported that the NDP had spoken to a cross section of the public and had found informal ways to engage with them and to identify issues.  He felt the Town Council should be embracing the findings to work together in a positive way. 

Cllr Kay read out an email received from Clive Reynolds, Head of Planning at the FoDDC outlining how an NDP once adopted would fit into the FoDDC planning policy.

It was proposed that the NDP reduce the remit they cover and continue with the planning and land use 






Proposed Cllr Kay

    Seconded Cllr Lusty

Amendment to the proposal from Cllr C Elsmore that the NDP should continue to be all encompassing but with more concentration in certain areas. 




 

Proposed Cllr C Elsmore 
Seconded Cllr E Elsmore 
Cllr Kay wanted to clarify the position before voting took place on Cllrs C Elsmore’s amendment and suggested liaising with Mrs Cox NDP and Mrs Baugh GRCC to confirm the legal position. 

A further amendment was put by Cllr Ball to defer until the end of the month, after seeking clarification and confirmation to ensure that the proposal is working within the legal frame work. 





Proposed Cllr Ball 

Seconded Cllr Whittington

This amendment was then put to the vote with 3 votes in favour 3 against and 1 abstention

The Chairman then passed the proposal with his casting vote. 
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